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Psalm 119:41  The Message 

The older I get the more comfortable I am with mystery, uncertainty. I hope 

this is a growing trust in an amazing and transcendent God, and not laziness!  

I read the verse above and thought this could be my daily mantra, my prayer, 

and my epitaph if I were to die today. 

Let your love, God, shape my life. 

In all the changes, upsets, challenges, joys, and frustrations. 

Let your love, God, shape my life. 

When I am faced with difficult people or difficult dilemmas. 

Let your love, God, shape my life. 

When I am tired and overwhelmed, confused, and hurt. 

Let your love, God, shape my life. 

When I face a conversation, a task, the day’s news. 

Let your love, God, shape my life. 

When I sit through meetings debating different views and have courage to speak. 

Let your love, God, shape my life. 

On the field, in the office, at the board meeting, and in the classroom. 

Let your love, God, shape my life. 

In my Sunday worship and in daily devotion. 

Let your love, God, shape my life. 

With friends, with strangers, and especially with family. 

Let your love, God, shape my life. 

I am going to keep trying this prayer/mantra on for size. I offer it to you as 

you pray, breathe, live, move, and have your being. Christ’s peace, God’s love, 

and the fullness of the Holy Spirit be yours as you go about all of your days. 
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The deadline for articles, 

announcements, and features for the 

September issue of The Window  

is Thursday, August 15. 

Please email your item as a Microsoft 

Word document to  

the church office at 

window@forthillchurch.org  

or type the item directly into  

your email and send. If possible, 

please keep your articles to  

500 words or less. 

8/4 11th Sunday after Pentecost 
 2 Sam. 11:26-12:13a; 
 Ps. 51:1-12; Ex. 16:2-4, 9-15; 
 Ps. 78:23-29; Eph. 4:1-16; 
 John 6:24-35 

8/11 12th Sunday after Pentecost 
 2 Sam. 18:5-9, 15, 31-33; 
 Ps. 130; 1 Kings 19:4-8; 
 Ps. 34:1-8; Eph. 4:25-5:2; 
 John 6:35, 41-51 

8/18 13th Sunday after Pentecost 
 1 Kings 2:10-12, 3:3-14; 
 Ps. 111; Prov. 9:1-6; 
 Ps. 34:9-14; Eph. 5:15-20; 
 John 6:51-58 

8/25 14th Sunday after Pentecost 
 1 Kings 8:(1, 6, 10-11), 22-30, 
       41-43; 
 Ps. 84; Josh. 24:1-2a, 14-18; 
 Ps. 34:15-22; Eph. 6:10-20; 
 John 6:56-69 

Please welcome our three interim music staff as they help us through the 

transition following the retirement of our Director of Music, Margaret MacKay. 

Dr. Porter Stokes will be directing the Chancel Choir, Scott Dillon will be helping 

with the 8:30 service music, and Kaleigh Stagich will be directing the Children’s 

Choir beginning in August. All three are very much looking forward to helping 

us raise a joyful song to the Lord! 

Scott Dillon grew up in Columbia, SC going to Spring Valley 

Presbyterian Church. He is a rising junior architecture major with a 

music minor at Clemson. Scott has enjoyed getting connected to the 

Fort Hill family through PSA, where he is the worship leader. He likes 

ultimate frisbee, Coldplay, LEGOs, and movies. Scott wants the 

congregation to know, "Thank you so much for this opportunity, I look forward 

to leading Fort Hill in song at the 8:30 service!" 

Kaleigh Stagich is from Kennesaw, Georgia. She is a student at 

Clemson University pursuing a Bachelor of Arts Degree in 

Performing Arts with a concentration in vocal performance. At 

Clemson, Kaleigh is the alto section leader and Student Conductor in 

the Women's Choir, Clemson University Singers, and Clemson's 

chamber choir, Cantorei. She also volunteers with the Young Voices of the 

Foothills in Seneca and Pendleton. Kaleigh has a passion for teaching and 

aspires to teach in secondary education as a choral direction after pursuing a 

Master's Degree in Choral Music Education. In her free time, Kaleigh enjoys 

reading, watching sports, and paddleboarding. 

Porter Stokes retired from Presbyterian College in 2018 after a fifty

-year career in professional music positions that included serving as 

a choral educator in a middle and high school, several colleges, and 

churches of a variety of faith traditions; and, most importantly, two 

appointments here at Fort Hill Presbyterian Church. He had the 

privilege of attending Clemson University before transferring to the University 

of South Carolina where he earned two degrees in music prior to completing 

further study at the University of Cincinnati College-Conservatory of Music. In 

addition to his "day jobs," in 1999 he was appointed Artistic Director and 

Conductor of the Augusta Choral Society where he remained until his 

retirement in 2023. Porter is the proud father of two sons (one a Clemson 

University alum, one a Presbyterian College alum) and two daughters-in-law. 

He is also grandfather to eight magnificent children between the ages of six and 

sixteen. He currently stays busy renovating his home in Anderson, singing with 

the Lexington County Choral Society in Lexington, SC, and thoroughly enjoying 

his role as “Pop-Pop” to all eight grandchildren. 1st SUNDAY SUMMER 

Sunday, August 4 

9:00 in Tartan Hall 

Meet at 9 am in Tartan Hall for the final 

first Sunday Breakfast.  

Bring your favorite breakfast item to 

share with your church family as we re-

connect after our summer adventures. 

My dear friends in choir, on staff, and members of Fort Hill, 

There aren’t enough words to thank you for the opportunity and years I had to 

serve at the Fort. I am so thankful for your friendships, your kindness, support, 

and encouragement. You were there to celebrate the arrival of our 

grandchildren; supported us when our daughter Mary Kathleen was diagnosed 

with cancer and when Raymond had his heart surgery. There was never any 

doubt that God led us to be part of your wonderful church family. We are so 

grateful for each of you. What a great staff and amazing congregation! Thank 

you for everything. And whoever comes in to serve as your musician will be 

blessed, encouraged, and loved just as we were. 

Love, 

mailto:window@forthillchurch.org


Pastor on Call 
8/4 Jacob Kennedy 
8/11 Pat Rabun 
8/18 Laura Conrad 
8/25 Pat Rabun 

Elder of the Day 
8/4 Helen Steele 

8/11 Donna Crader 

8/18 8:30—Diane Egan 
 10:45—Rick Hegenberger 

8/25 8:30—Ben Sill 
 10:45—Hugh Spitler 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Christian Sympathy is extended to: 

• Cleo Gregg and family on the 

death of her sister Bobbie 

Jean Rogers on July 14 in 

Marion, SC. 

• David and Joan Alexander 

and family on the death of 

Amelia Alexander on July 20 

in Anderson. 
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Sunday, 
August 18 

8:30 am  
in Tartan Hall 

10:45 am 
in the Sanctuary 

Harlie Jane Allen 
Born June 28, 2024 

Jason & Sarah Allen 

Pictured from Left to Right 

Mackenzie, Jason, Sarah, 

& Harlie Allen 

What’s so special about Montreat? We all know 

that Montreat is a “thin place.” There’s got to be a 

reason other than it’s a safe space for people to 

feel the closeness of God. And it can’t only be the 

good music or the ducks. It can’t be the hikes or 

the skipping of rocks. So what is it? 

Because it’s a “brave space.” 

Montreat is a place where community is a priority and we choose to put 

technology down to make new friendships. Social interactions can be 

complicated for some, and Montreat provides a 

space to practice, which makes Montreat more 

than a safe space; it is a brave space. It is where 

all feel welcome. This year’s theme, “Planting 

Peace,” answered the question with one word: 

Shalom. 

Shalom, we learned from our keynoter, Rev. John 

Molina-Moore, is more than just peace. Shalom 

literally means “wholeness.” That is what our 

Youth experienced at Montreat this past July: 

wholeness in community with one another and 

Youth from around the country. This year, as our 

Discipleship Ministry has chosen our theme, 

“Community is Here,” we will talk a lot about 

community. Let us work together to “Plant Peace” and help to create wholeness 

with all people in community with one another. That’s the meaning of 

“Community is Here.” If you want to know more, ask any of our attendees about 

their amazing experience. 
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Thanks to all who helped at Vacation 

Bible School. I took a mini vacation and 

stole away with Pat and Lisa Street up to 

Montreat. While the views were 

spectacular and the air was refreshing, 

those hills were brutal on my little, tiny 

legs. I had to rest up when I got back. 

Hayden Anderson, Walton Bost, James 

Kwist, Jacob Lawson, Lucy Martin, Sydney 

Matheson, Dulcie Mohr, Harrison Steele, 

Anna Woodward, and Spencer Wright. 

Advisors were Lisa Street, Kelly McCord, 

and Michael Steele. Plus, Pastor Jacob 

was Co-Director and Pastor Preston 

Shealy was a small group leader. These 

are some of those involved in the Youth 

Conference at Montreat from our Fort 

Hill Presbyterian Church. 

The Pastoral Search Committee, with 

Robin Weeks as the coordinator, joined 

by Greg Bearden, Robbi Stokes, 

Stephanie Scott, and Ben Sill, brought us 

Rev. Pat Rabun. He is already doing 

visitations within the Congregation. 

Welcome, and I am so glad to see 

someone in that office again. Maybe he 

will leave me some crumbs since the pre-

school has not started back. 

On both June 23 and the 30th the choir 

sang anthems especially written to honor 

our own retiring music director, Margaret 

MacKay, and our own chancel choir. 

One Sunday in July the congregation 

listened to the inspiring music provided 

by Ashley Fisk on the violin, and she was 

joined by the duet of vocal music done by 

Marret Fisk and Grace Collins. 

The following have returned from 

pilgrimage in Scotland under the 

direction of Chuck Conrad: Jim & Marcia 

Barker, Charlie & Mary J. Barron, Jerry & 

Beth Chapman, Bill & Myra Cato, Laura 

Conrad, Frank & Crossie Cox, Robin 

Denny, Debbie Durland, Amy Elrod, 

Grady & Kim Jordan, Wayne & Barbara 

Madison, Tom & Cathy McInnis, Rhonda 

Noel, Steve & Ethel Pettigrew, Carol 

Pollock, Tom & Stephanie Scott, Hugh & 

Nancy Spitler, 

Catherine 

Stoddard, Pat & 

Lisa Street, Robin 

Weeks, and Helen 

Wooten. Hope 

they had a 

wonderful trip. 

Over 60 people attended VBS, between volunteers and participants. Camp 

Firelight was joyful, with much learning and exploration through scripture. 

Our favorite stations were science, art, snacks and reflection, recreation, 

and mission. 

At our mission station, we learned about helping others in our community. 

We colored pillowcases that said, “You are Loved,” and donated 40 

pillowcases to Safe Harbor. We decorated about 30 placemats for Meals on 

Wheels. We also donated about 50 stuffed animals to state troopers for 

distribution to children in wrecks. 

Together, we learned to put our trust in God, to lead the way, to share 

wisdom, to bring peace, and to spark joy. Overall, we learned that Whenever 

I’m afraid, I put my trust in you. –Psalm 56:3. 

Dear Fort Hill Family, 

I couldn’t ask for a more warm welcome and friendly acceptance than what I 

have received from so many of you as I begin a new chapter in my life serving 

on this great staff. The congregation of Fort Hill is so blessed to have the 

leadership that you have, and to now be a part of that is a wonderful 

opportunity for me. Just to help me out, please continue to tell me your 

name when we meet, or better yet, try to remember to wear your name tag 

so that hopefully in the not too distant future, I will get to know many of you. 

As your pastor for Congregational Care, if there is ever a time you would like 

a visit, (and it can be just for fun, it doesn’t always have to be a serious 

pastoral call) please be sure and let me know, and I will be glad to spend the 

time with you. 



We hope your summer is going well. August is here and another Bible Study is getting ready to start. 

Please make your plans to attend one of the Circle study groups. 

One Trinity Circle will meet September 9th at 9:30 am in the Club Room. After this initial meeting 

One Trinity will meet the first Monday of the month at the same time and location. 

Circle of Hope will meet the first Thursday of each month at 3:30 pm at the Corley Center of 

Clemson Downs. 

2nd Tuesday EVEning Circle will meet the second Tuesday of the month at 6:00 pm in the Library of 

Fort Hill. 

This year’s study is Let Justice Roll Down: God’ Call to Care for Neighbors and All Creation. 

Calling ALL LADIES: Presbyterian Women have invited YOU to a Sunday Morning drop-in on Sunday, 

September 8th from 10:15-10:45 am in the arcade. 

Are you interested in supporting the bi-annual clothing drive for Safe Harbor? Safe Harbor offers 

safe shelter and advocacy services to survivors of domestic abuse and their dependent children. 

There are several shelters located in the upstate. 

Contact Barbara Madison at barbaramadison@gmail.com for details. 

The ‘24-’25 PW Directory is currently under review. If you have changes to your contact information, 

send to Maranda Arnold at marandaarnold@gmail.com. 

Helping Hands paper drive is ongoing. Leave donations in the room below the FHOG office. 

The PW Coordinating Team will meet on August 13, 2024 at 9:30 am in the Fort Hill Club Room. 

Please make your plans to attend. 

See you in September. 
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Through June, total income was $625, 268 while expenses for the first half of 2024 were $524, 627 for a 

surplus of $100, 641. Overall expenses are at 44% of budgeted, while income is at 54%. As you can see, income is 4% above 

budget while expenses are 6% 

below budget. Thanks to your 

financial support, Fort Hill is 

able to continue its ministries 

to members, community, and 

around the world. Thank you! 

If you are not present at Church, 

your contributions can be 

made by mail or online through 

Realm or the Fort Hill website.  

Bridging Generations Update: 

Loan principal:  $0.00 

Your contributions to the 

ongoing Building Generations 

II campaign has led to the 

retirement of the Building 

Generations loan. 

mailto:barbaramadison@gmail.com
mailto:marandaarnold@gmail.com
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Every year, the Officer Nominating Committee (ONC) recommends a slate of 7 Elders and 8 Deacons to serve a three-

year term and 2 Youth Elders to serve a one-year term. The committee seeks individuals who would represent the many 

different parts of our congregation, recognizing that Fort Hill is not only made up of those with varied ages, backgrounds 

and interests, but is composed of those with the kind of genuine commitment and positive spirit which makes Fort Hill 

the exceptional place of worship and service that it is! The term of service for this class will begin in March 2025. Are you 

sensing a call that you might serve as an Officer at Fort Hill? Do you know of others who have expressed an interest in 

serving? If so, please contact any of the members of the ONC listed below to engage in conversation. We’d be happy to 

answer any questions you may have about serving as an Elder or Deacon at Fort Hill. 

You may also let us know of your interest by completing an ONC Response Form available below or in the Narthex or 

clicking on the link below. Please return forms to the Church Office or you may place completed forms in the Collection 

Plate in the Narthex. We ask that nominations be submitted by Sunday, August 18th: 

https://form.jotform.com/forthillchurch/onc-response-form 

 

 

Congregational Officer Nominating Committee for 2024 

Cindy Trammell, Coordinator cindy.trammell5@gmail.com 832-722-3992 

Cindy Sloan, Session cindylewhu@yahoo.com 864-346-6544 

Holly Ridgell, Deacons hridgell@gmail.com 864-320-2366 

Carolyn Stroup, Presbyterian Women cwstroup@att.net 843-319-9023 

Garland Gravely, Men of the Church egarland55@gmail.com 864-723-5603 

Spencer Wright, Youth At Large Member spencercwright@yahoo.com 864-650-0713 

Susan Best, Congregation At Large Member skbest2010@bellsouth.net 843-729-2224 

Amy Elrod, Congregation At Large Member aeelrod@presby.edu 864-506-5803 

John Prather, Congregation At Large Member jwpratheriii@gmail.com 281-536-6800 

Karen Ware, Congregation At Large Member kwpinegate@gmail.com 864-238-5763 

Laura Conrad, Pastor, Ex-Officio Member laura.conrad@forthillchurch.org 864-654-2061 

 

We look forward to hearing from you as we prayerfully consider the next leaders to serve God’s kingdom here at Fort Hill 

and throughout the community! 

ONC Response Form 

I would like to engage in Exploring a Call to serve as a Fort Hill deacon or elder. 

I understand that submitting my name does not equate to a formal nomination to either office, 

or a commitment to serve. It will merely open the door to additional learning and Q&A opportunities. 

Name:    

Preferred contact information for follow-up:    

  

https://form.jotform.com/forthillchurch/onc-response-form
mailto:cindy.trammell5@gmail.com
mailto:cindylewhu@yahoo.com
mailto:hridgell@gmail.com
mailto:cwstroup@att.net
mailto:egarland55@gmail.com
mailto:spencercwright@yahoo.com
mailto:skbest2010@bellsouth.net
mailto:aeelrod@presby.edu
mailto:jwpratheriii@gmail.com
mailto:kwpinegate@gmail.com
mailto:laura.conrad@forthillchurch.org
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Don’t forget to attend our last First Sunday Summer Breakfast on August 4th. We have devoured some delicious 

homemade goodies in June and July and really enjoyed meeting Pat and Marcia Rabun last month. Please bring a yummy 

breakfast food such as egg casserole, muffins, biscuits, fruit, yogurt, etc. to share with fellow members and friends. Join 

us in Tartan Hall at 9 am for food and fellowship 

before worship. 

THANK YOU! THANK YOU! THANK YOU! Our school 

bus was overflowing with all the school supply 

donations. The Fellowship and Christian Action 

Ministries are so grateful for the congregation of 

Fort Hill. Your generosity will surely bring smiles to 

the faces of so many children as they start the new 

school year with new backpacks and supplies 

needed to perform and learn new skills this year. 

This was an awesome way to show how God’s love 

is passed on through our actions. 

Book Club in the Den at 7 pm. Everyone is welcome!! 

On August 12th we will be discussing the book, The Outsiders by S. E. Hinton. 

On September 9th we will be discussing the book, Swift River by Essie Chambers. 

Craft Connections 

We will meet August 25th after worship in the Club Room. Bring a craft you are working on and join in the fun 

conversations and fellowship. 

Supper Club is the new name for our fellowship activity that will start up again in September. Small groups meet for a 

meal and conversation at someone’s house or at a chosen restaurant. This is an awesome way to meet new friends or 

join with old friends as you spend time together over good food and laughter. Call Holly Ridgell at 864-320-2366 to join 

in the fun. 

Please consider joining our team as we plan and host parties and fun gatherings for our church family. You can join the 

Fellowship Ministry by calling or texting Debbie Shealy at 912-656-4596. We would love your input and new ideas. 

The meals packaged at our Rise Against Hunger 

experience were shipped to Birundi, a country in East 

Africa, at the end of March. Thank you to the large 

turnout from our church members and PSA at the event 

in February. These meals you packaged will help ensure 

that refugees and displaced Birudians have access to the 

consistent nourishment they need to live healthy lives 

and for children to successfully pursue their education. 
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 7:30 am Youth Donut Pick-Up — Porte-cochere 

 9:00 am First Sunday Summer Breakfast — Tartan Hall 
 10:00 am Worship Service — Sanctuary/Livestream 
  Blessing of the Backpack during Worship 

  Childcare: 
       (Birth-walkers) — Nursery Room 

       (walkers-3K) — Turtle Room 
  WeeKirk: (children’s worship — after children’s story 
       (4K-1st gr.) — Owl Room 

 11:15 am Children’s Ministry Team Meeting — the Nest 

 8:30 am Buildings & Grounds — Library 

 8:30 am Men of the Church Breakfast — Egg’s Up in Clemson 
 3:00 pm Personnel & Program Support Meeting — Library 

 5:00 pm University Ministry Meeting — PSA Student Center 
 6:00 pm Christian Action Ministry Meeting — Library 

 7:00 pm Adult Ministry Team Meeting — Conference Room 
  Youth Ministry Team — the Den 

 10:00 am Worship Service — Sanctuary/Livestream 

  Childcare: 
       (Birth-walkers) — Nursery Room 

       (walkers-3K) — Turtle Room 
  WeeKirk: (children’s worship — after children’s story 

       (4K-1st gr.) — Owl Room 
 11:00 am Back to School Bash — FH Backyard 
 12:00 pm Deacon Meeting — Club Room 

 5:00 pm Youth Group Kick Off — the Den/Tartan Hall 

 7:00 pm Book Club Monday — Gathering Space 

 9:30 am PW Coordinating Team — Club Room 
 10:00 am Men’s Small Group (Ben Sill, leader) — Library 

 2:00 pm Planning Ministry Meeting — Conference Room 
 4:00 pm Finance Ministry Meeting — Library 
 5:00 pm Worship Ministry Meeting — Conference Room 

 6:00 pm Discipleship Ministry Meeting — the Nest 

 5:30 pm Wednesdays @ the Fort Kickoff (3K-5th gr.) — Nest/ 

       E209/Courtyard/Tartan Hall 

 9:00 am CU Book Club (Rameth Owens) — Tartan Hall 
 6:30 pm Old Stone Church Commission Meeting — Library 

 8:30 am Early Worship Service resumes — Tartan Hall 
 10:45 am Worship Service — Sanctuary/Livestream 
       Worship time returns to 10:45 

  Childcare: 
       (Birth-walkers) — Nursery Room 

       (walkers-2K) — Turtle Room 
  WeeKirk: (children’s worship — after children’s story 

       (3K-4K) — Bumblebee Room 
       (5K-1st gr.) — Owl Room 
  WOW (worship education — 2nd-4th gr) — Nest 

 12:00 pm SAFE Place Training — the Den 
 2:30 pm Cub Scouts — Tartan Hall 

 5:00 pm Youth Group — the Den/Tartan Hall 

 7:00 pm Session Meeting — Club Room 

 5:30 pm Wednesdays @ the Fort (3K-5th gr.) — Nest/E208/TH 

 5:00 pm He-Brews — Kite Hill Brewery 

 8:30 am Early Worship Service — Tartan Hall 
 10:15 am Special Session — Tartan Hall 
 10:45 am Worship Service — Sanctuary/Livestream 

  Childcare: 
       (Birth-walkers) — Nursery Room 

       (walkers-2K) — Turtle Room 
  WeeKirk: (children’s worship — after children’s story 

       (3K-4K) — Bumblebee Room 
       (5K-1st gr.) — Owl Room 
  WOW (worship education — 2nd-4th gr) — Nest 

 12:00 pm Craft Connections — Club Room 
 2:30 pm Cub Scouts — Backyard/Tartan Hall/Ed Building 

 5:00 pm Youth Group — off campus (meet at church bus) 
 6:00 pm PSA Dinner/Program Kickoff — PSA Student Center 

 10:00 am Men’s Small Group (Ben Sill, leader) — Library 
 5:30 pm Membership Ministry Meeting — Conference Room 
 7:00 pm Fellowship Ministry Meeting — Club Room 

 5:30 pm Wednesdays @ the Fort (3K-5th gr.) — Nest/E208/TH 

Kelly McCord — 8/1 

Laura Conrad — 8/5-8/12 

Colin Pettigrew — 8/7-8/11 

Jacob Kennedy —  8/23-8/28 
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Sunday, Tuesday, & Thursday evenings at 8:00 pm and Friday afternoons at 12:30 pm in Room E205 of the Education Building. 

8/2 Billy Gregory 
 Will Henry 
 Ed Hutson 
 Austin Jordan 

8/4 Mary Principe 

8/5 Janet Gibbon 
 Linda Parsons 

8/6 Ashley Burns 
 Corey Norris 
 Ryan Poetz 

8/7 Ann Marie Alexander 
 Jerry Birchfield 
 Pat Gardner 
 Penny McCall 

8/8 James Horton 
 Paul Kantzler 

8/9 Anne Cash 
 Cathy McInnis 
 Chris Torres 

8/11 Lois Bro 
 Mark Mussman 

8/12 Helen Crader 
 Andy Hutto 
 Helen Mohr 
 Coleman Wright 

8/13 Nancy Stone 

8/14 Ally Pexa 
 Ann Rash 

8/15 Lauren Fields 
 Steve Pettigrew 

8/16 Jacob Chavis 
 Jerry Waddle 

8/17 Ed Halbig 

8/17 Marie Turner 
 Shane Turner 

8/18 Laura Kozlarek 

8/19 Bob Fant 
 Jenifer Griffis 
 Catherine Jones 
 Bill Kahle 
 Lanny Parsons 

8/20 Steve Best 
 McClure Dickerson 

8/21 Judy Blackwell 
 Marcie Radakovich 

8/22 Eric Bost 
 Sam Burchfield 
 Kay Dearing 

8/24 Jim Palmer 

8/25 Jane Sosebee 

8/26 Diane Egan 

8/27 Sarah Allen 
 Myra Cato 

8/28 Pete Crowther 
 Hannah Smith 
 Mark Stokes 

8/29 Sam Blondeau 
 Hap Carr 
 Jerry Chapman 
 Jim London 

8/30 Nancy Oates 

8/31 Lisa Burns 
 Paul Caley 
 Tommi Jones 
 Jeb Martin 

8/1 Jan & Brian Kenney 

8/2 Gregg & Cathy Morton 

8/3 Garland & Cynthia Gravely 
 Alan & Ellen Torrence 

8/4 Ron & Carol Austin 
 Dewayne Lawson & Bridget Trogden 
 Ben & Cindy Trammell 

8/5 Tom & Gensie Waldrop 

8/8 Dick & Laura Shick 

8/9 Jim & Marcia Barker 
 Charlie & Lydia Pratt 

8/13 Jere & Rosemary Ross 

8/14 David & Bitsy Barkley 
 Shane & Mary Stuart Turner 

8/16 Jim & Donna McCubbin 
 Jake McKinney & Rose Marie McDonald 
 Barbara & Mike Westall 

8/19 Jim & Jane Van Senus 

8/20 Stephen & Rebecca Ackerman 

8/21 Doug & Lynn Carlson 
 Larry & Linda Gahan 

8/22 John & Cindy Prather 

8/23 Bill & Myra Cato 
 Jim & Vernie Roberts 

8/25 Pat & Marcia Rabun 

8/26 Craig & Eileen Homan 

8/27 David & Joan Alexander 
 Harold & Arlene Cheatham 

8/29 Ann & John Gilreath 
 Kenny & Helen Mohr 

 6:30 pm Scouts BSA Troops 235 Boys/7235 Girls —  
       Club Room/Tartan Hall/Backyard 

 10:00 am Staff Meeting — Conference Room 
 4:00 pm Folk Dancing — Tartan Hall 

 7:30 pm Chancel Choir Rehearsal — Choir Room 

 9:00 am Men’s Small Group (L Glenn) — Library 
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